SOUTHERN NEW JERSEY CHAPTER 6

Of the

NATIONAL INSTITUTE OF GOVERNMENTAL PURCHASING

Minutes of Regular Meeting on October 29, 2010 at Elaine’s, Cape May, NJ 

The Chapter President, Yvonne Lewis called the meeting to order at 6:30 and welcomed everyone to our Nomination of Officer’s meeting.  The Flag Salute was lead by Tammy Fetherman and Julie Pitchard gave the invocation.  Yvonne asked we go around the room and introduce ourselves and state what entity we are from.

Member Attendance

Board Members present this evening were, Frank Hartman, Gordon Ball, Palma Conover, Yvonne Lewis, Margaret Vitelli, Tom Hassett, Susan Riis and Tammy Fetherman. There were 32 attendees in total.

Secretary Report
Tammy Fetherman reported the minutes from our September 17, 2010 meeting held at the Atlantic County Utilities Authority.  The minutes were available as a handout.   Upon review of the minutes, a motion was made by Palma Conover to accept the Secretary’s Report, which was seconded by Margaret Vitelli.  All were in favor. 

Treasurer’s Report

Judson Moore did not attend this evening.  Gordon stated that the Treasurer’s Report would be posted on the website due to it not being available as a handout this evening.  A motion will be tabled until the December meeting.

Speaker

Yvonne announced that Joseph Valenti is not able to attend this evening.  Gordon Ball will be giving an update on important current issues and proposed legislation.  

Executive Director’s Report

Update on New Bills

Gordon reported that Joe was planning to advise us that there are 42 new bills being introduced that involve purchasing.  Gordon has reported on a majority of the new bills at our September 17th meeting at ACUA.  

S514

This proposed new bill will allow a contractor five days after the bid opening to withdraw his bid.  This will allow a contractor to get out of a bid if he wants to.

Gordon informed us of a bill being considered (no number assigned yet) that will not allow a public entity to require financial statements in a bid document.  Contractors do not want their financial records available for their competitors to view.  There was lengthy discussion.

Transitional Aid
Gordon announced that the 13 municipalities awarded Transitional Aid are being required to sign a Memorandum of Understanding agreeing to certain State oversight and reporting requirements in order to receive the funding.  Gordon reported that requirements include:        

· Seek approval before hiring for new positions

· Prohibit increases in salaries or compensation for elected officials

· Freeze promotions and transfers involving salary increases

· Obtain approval before hiring consultants

· Use “fair and open” process to procure everything

· Obtain approval before creating new PILOTs

· Obtain approval to create new services; expand existing services, pay for out of state travel or overnight stays, or allocate matching funds for a grant

· Prohibit funds for entertainment expenses and most educational expenses

· Meet with the Director or DLGS staff quarterly to discuss budget and fiscal progress

Transitional Aid was awarded to the following 13 calendar year budget municipalities:

1. Asbury Park

2. Bound Brook

3. Chesilhurst

4. Haledon

5. Harrison Town

6. Maurice River

7. Mount Arlington

8. North Arlington

9. Penns Grove

10. Prospect Park

11. Salem City

12. Sussex Borough and

13. Washington Borough

Gordon stated that the scary part is that if this is being mandated to these 13 municipalities, it is only a matter of time before they make us all meet these mandates as well.

CPPO/CPPB and QPA Certifications
Gordon asked if anyone if interested in pursuing their CPPO or CPPB certification.  If so he has a study list of items that are important for testing purposes.  Gordon stated that the QPA exam is being formed very much the same as the CPPO and CPPB exams.  The QPA exam will be very much like the Finance test, the Tax Collector test and the City Clerk test, etc.  Frank Hartman asked if QPA’s are being issued to date?  Gordon answered that QPA’s will be issued right up to December 31, 2010.  Gordon reported that after January 1, 2011 a test would have to be taken, on the State level, to receive the QPA certification.  The first testing date is being considered for the late spring.  Tammy asked if there would be a fee to sit for the QPA exam in 2011.  Gordon stated that there is a fee but it is yet to be determined, but similar to what is charged for the other State exams.  A question was posed regarding CEU’s and how many CEU’s would be needed to maintain the QPA.  Gordon stated that CEU’s would be needed in ethics and other separate designations, very similar to the other State certification requirements. The exact amount of CEU’s needed was not discussed. Tammy asked about the course on Green Purchasing that everyone will need to take.  Gordon reported that the Green Purchasing course is in formation stages and will most likely be the first step you will see.  The Green Purchasing course is going to be presented as a one-day course.  There was some talk about presenting the course online.  There is still a lot of planning to do, DCA will be instructing the course.  Gordon would like to propose that it is handled through Rutger, however, it is still up in the air. 

Rutgers Purchasing Curriculum 

Gordon advised us that the Purchasing Courses I, II, and III has had the same curriculum since their inception.  DCA is in the process of re-writing the books including updating the literature with newer thresholds and up-to-date legislation, such as “Pay to Play”.  Gordon said the goal for DCA is to release the Purchasing I book for the Spring of 2011, Purchasing II for the Fall of 2011 and Purchasing III for the Spring of 2012.  There will be a meeting of all Rutgers Purchasing Instructors to assist in the decision making process for changes to the curriculum and course direction.

Rutgers Spring Conference

Gordon announced that May 4-5, 2010 is the date set for the annual Rutgers Purchasing Conference in Atlantic City at the Sheraton. The topics this year will include:

· Legislative Update

· Online Auction Session

· Navigating State Contracts

· Bid Protests

· Electronic Data Management

· Bonding and Surety in Public Contracting

· Purchasing and the Audit Process

· Communication Strategies for the Effective Procurement Professional

· Timely Issues

· Shared Services and possibly

· School Issues

Mark your calendars, as this seems like one conference you won’t want to miss!

Purchasing Cooperative Council Meeting

Gordon reported that yesterday he attended a Purchasing Cooperative Council Meeting.  He explained that this meeting is held with representatives from several different Purchasing Associations and he gave an update on issues that were discussed.  

Gordon informed us that 65% of the purchasing that the State does is electronically.  Gordon announced that there is a pilot program available that you can now use to bid electronically, yourself.  Gordon stated there are still questions and the program is in the development stages.  All the required forms that make a bidder “responsive” would have to be submitted electronically.  The bidder would have to scan and send these documents.   A program must be procured by the entity receiving the bids that will not allow you to open the bid submitted until after the date and time the bid is due.  The low bidder would have three days to forward the original documents to you that were originally scanned and sent electronically.  Gordon stated, after receipt, that would then serve as the original signature.  This is another phase in the pilot program.  There was discussion.  Gordon feels that in one year this should out of a Pilot Program be ready to roll.    

Copy Machine Hard Drive Maintenance

Gordon reported that our copy machines have hard drives in them that must be destroyed or wiped clean prior to turning them in or selling them upon replacing them with a new machine.  There is information stored on these hard drives, which can hold information that may be considered a breach of privacy.  If reports are copied with Social Security numbers redacted, there is a possibility that those Social Security numbers could be downloaded and used improperly.  Gordon reminded us there are three ways that this situation can be handled:

1. Encryption

2. An overwrite program or 

3. Destroy the hard drive

Gordon stated that replacing the hard drive with a replacement blank hard drive seems to be the most economical way to go.  He also mentioned that the state is bidding this within the next 30 days and these changes will be a part of the new bid specification.  There was discussion.

National Cooperative Contract for Gas and Diesel

Gordon reported that the State is considering entering contract with the National Cooperative; however, they require that payment is made within ten days of receipt of the gas or diesel.  This is not a workable time frame for any of us in New Jersey.  The State is working on the time frame to see if any negotiations can be made to lengthen the time allotted for us to pay.  Gordon stated the only way payment could be made would be using a “P” card.  At this time it is not allowed, however, if an amendment was made a “P” card may be the answer.   There was discussion.

Security Guard State Contract

Gordon announced that a State Contract for Security Guard Services is now available.  If you are in need of Security Services for courtroom activity, etc. check out the State Contract.  

Elevator Maintenance State Contract

Gordon announced that a State Contract for Elevator Maintenance is now available statewide too.  This is not State Inspection of the elevators, but an actual maintenance and self-inspection type of program.  If you have an elevator in your facility, please compare the State Contract pricing to what you pay now, the State may be cheaper. 

State Contract for Pharmaceutical Supplies

Gordon announced that Pharmaceutical Supplies State Contract is now available to Local Government.  

Division of Purchase and Property Survey

Gordon announced that Division of Purchase and Property will be sending a survey to all Purchasing Officials, MAKE SURE YOU ANSWER IT!!!  They are going to ask you for the top five items you would like them to bid for.  Gordon reminded us that the items asked for must be something that the State would use too.  The State will not bid for something they, themselves, do not use.  They will review all your requests.

By Monthly Emails

In conclusion, Gordon reported that the Division of Purchase and Property will begin sending By Monthly Emails with updates by the Spring of 2011. The next meeting of the Division of Purchase and Property is in January.  Please present any concerns, questions, etc. to either Frank Hartman or Gordon Ball and they will make sure that your concerns and questions are brought up at that meeting.   

Nominating Committee Report

Gordon introduced Leslie Henri of the Nominating Committee.  Leslie reported that the Nominating Committee consists of Margaret Vitelli from the Township of Lower, Susan Riis from Manasquan River Regional and herself from the Great Egg Harbor Regional High School District.  Leslie explained that our election would be held on December 22, 2010 at our Christmas meeting.  Leslie reported that all officers have agreed to serve another term of office, therefore, the nominations for our 2011 Slate of Officers is as follows:

President

Yvonne Lewis, City of Vineland

1st Vice President
Margaret Vitelli, Lower Township

2nd Vice President 
Thomas Hassett, Pine Hill MUA

Treasurer

Judson Moore, Township of Commercial

Secretary 

Tammy Fetherman, Lacey Municipal Utilities Authority

Leslie explained that the position of Board Member at Large would be appointed by the President, the Executive Director and the Assistant Director with the advice and consent of the entire board.  

Gordon thanked the Nominating Committee for their efforts and asked if there were any other nominations at this time.  Upon no comment, Gordon explained that the nominations would remain open until our December 22nd
meeting at which time they would be closed and we will proceed with our election and installation of the Officers for 2011.  

President’s Message

Yvonne thanked everyone for attending this evening.  We will have our annual Christmas festivities and hold our Election/Installation of Officers for 2011 at our next meeting on Wednesday, December 22, 2010.  Yvonne reminded everyone to pick up an attendance certificate with CEU’s attached and to sign in if they haven’t already done so.  Yvonne asked if here was any new business to be presented this evening.  There was no response to new business.

Conclusion

Yvonne asked for a motion to adjourn, which was made by Susan Riis and seconded by Frank Hartman.  Meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m. and dinner was served.  

Respectfully submitted,








Tammy Fetherman

Secretary

